
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 9/4/2017 1:46:30 PM
Subject: Re: Ashley Jordan

From LG: I've known the family for over 20 years, watched Ashley grow up into an intelligent, caring person.... ​


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 9:20 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Ashley Jordan 
 
I spoke with Ashley this morning, she said no problem to him not being available. She still wanted to have a meeting 
with him, found out it was to get a recommendation for law school. I told her that I generally handle the 
recommendation letters and I would be happy to check and see if he is willing and then work with her on that.
Please see if he would like us to do a recommendation for her. She asked if she could have a generic recommendation 
and one specific to UGA.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Thursday, August 31, 2017 9:50 AM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Re: Ashley Jordan
 
​He's not available that day.

From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Monday, August 28, 2017 2:58 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Cc: Lily Cogdill
 
Subject: RE: Ashley Jordan 
 
Danny,
Checking on what you would like to do. I think I failed to mention in my previous message that Ashley wanted to have 
lunch with the Lt. Gov to discuss the panel.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Friday, August 25, 2017 2:44 PM
 
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Cc: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Ashley Jordan
Good Afternoon,
I just spoke with Ashley Jordan. She wanted to discuss a program that she is running for the kids at New Foundations 
Group Home through Foothills Alliance, one of their projects a is a garden that they use to teach about non-violent 
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intervention. They are looking to host a panel of public officials so the kids can learn more about public officials, what 
they do and their positions. The panel event would be on October 21st with the time TBD.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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